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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF CHILE ON THE EXCLUSION OF THE TOPIC “REPORT ON THE MARITIME PROBLEM OF BOLIVIA” FROM THE DRAFT AGENDA OF THE FORTY-THIRD REGULAR SESSION OF THE OAS GENERAL ASSEMBLY

PERMANENT MISSION OF CHILE

TO THE
ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES

Washington, D.C. 
May 29, 2013

No. 118

Excellency:


I have the honor of addressing Your Excellency with respect to the decision adopted by the member states on May 20, in the Preparatory Committee of the General Assembly, whereby they approved the Government of Bolivia’s request to “annul request MPB-OEA-ND-037-13 of March 22, 2013,” regarding the inclusion of the “Report on the Maritime Problem of Bolivia” on the agenda of the forthcoming meeting.


Accordingly, the exclusion of the topic “Report on the Maritime Problem of Bolivia” from the Draft Agenda of the Assembly’s forty-third regular session was decided on and resolved by the Preparatory Committee, comprising all the member states of the Organization of American States, according to the provisions of Articles 60 and 91 of the OAS Charter. The Government of Chile had informed the Preparatory Committee of its opposition to the inclusion of this topic on the draft agenda of the General Assembly and had requested and provided grounds for its exclusion.


Regarding the reservation made by the Government of Bolivia on May 20, requesting the exclusion of the aforesaid topic and noting “the right to again request that this (topic) be addressed at future periods of sessions,” the Government of Chile recalls that such a request must be governed by the applicable rules and procedures for the preparation, each year, of the draft agenda for the corresponding regular session of the General Assembly. This principle was reaffirmed in that it was the Preparatory Committee that approved Bolivia’s request to annul its application for the inclusion of topic No. 60 on the draft agenda of the forty-third regular session of the OAS General Assembly.

To His Excellency

Ambassador Arturo Ulises Vallarino

Chair of the Preparatory Committee 

  of the General Assembly of the 
  Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.

The Government of Chile again states that the Organization of American States, together with other international organizations, is incompetent to examine or rule on issues such as the one raised by Bolivia, which is strictly a bilateral matter between Chile and Bolivia and is beyond the mandate of the Organization.

I respectfully request, Excellency, that you convey this note to the permanent missions of the member states and avail myself of this opportunity to reassure you of my highest and most distinguished consideration.


Darío Paya 

Ambassador


Permanent Representative of Chile to 
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the Organization of American States 
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